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PAST POTENTATES

     We are off and running into the second month of 2017 and looking forward to 
the rest of the year. They say time flies when you are having fun, well we must 
be having a blast!  Before we could blink our eyes January was gone.  We are 
having fun and helping our kids!!!
	 Lady Tracy and I would like to thank Sam and Donna Isbell and the entire 
committee for an outstanding job on the Public Installation.  And a huge thanks 
goes out to everyone that attended and to the Units and Clubs that showed their 
support for Al Menah. The Ambassadors and Hospital Drivers Meeting was 
well attended and it was good to see so many Shrine / Masons that are willing 
to roll up their sleeves and do the work that keeps Al Menah strong.  We thank 
you Ambassadors and Road Runners for your dedication to our mission.
	 We hope you will bring your Sweetheart to our “Be Still My Heart” Valen-
tine Dinner and Dance on February 11th.  The doors will open at 5:30, dinner at 
6:00 and dancing to “Shane & The Moneymakers” will begin at 7:30. We will 
have Gift Basket give-a-ways and you won’t want to miss the “Not So Newly-
wed Game” featuring some of our very own.  Tickets can be purchased at the 
temple office or from any of the Divan members through February 8th.
	 As we go forward into this year we need to concentrate our efforts not only 
on having fun but also on Membership and Paper Sale. Our membership has 
declined to 3,015 as of January 1st and we have already lost five Nobles to the 
Black Camel as of January 18th.  If our numbers continue to decline, we will 
be faced with some hard decisions as to whether or not we will be able to stay 
in our existing facility. We (you) need to draw a line in the sand and say “I will 
not let our Membership decline any further, I will ask a Master Mason to be a 
Shriner”. Working together we can overcome this obstacle. We will face some 
challenges this year getting ready for our Annual Paper Sale as some of the lo-
cations that we have worked in the past will not let us work there this year. Now 
is the time to start looking for new locations. Call our Paper Sale Chairman 
Tom York at 615-812-0580 if you have or need suggestions.
	 Our Annual Potentate’s Ball will be on April 8th and the Clarion Hotel 
Downtown will again be our host hotel.  There will be hospitality on Friday 
night, Saturday early afternoon and then for an After Glow following the Ball.   
The Ball invitations are forthcoming soon with all the details.  If you would 
like to go ahead and reserve your tickets, please contact the temple office at  
615-226-7766.  

Yours in the Faith,
Frank Hester

Potentate
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

          Nobles thank you for what you do. I 
was elected three years ago by the 
nobility of the Al Menah.  My big-
gest concern and goal is to serve 
the nobility to the best of my abil-
ity and I will continue to do just 
that. The Divan has had a busy first 

month installing officers, and getting 
the ground work started for 2017.

	 I hope everyone had a great valentine’s day with your 
lady and family. We have a busy schedule in the upcom-
ing months: the York Rite festival and Grand Lodge in 
March and don’t forget the St. Patty’s Day parade in Erin, 
TN.  The Month of April will also be busy has well, it 
starts off with the Potentate‘s Ball Saturday the 8th. I also 
hope everyone can make it to the Easter Egg Hunt on 
Saturday the 15th. At the end of the month will be the 
Scottish Rite Reunion.  Please make plans to attend.

Chief Rabban
Horace Perkins III

2017 is already flying by after a jam-
packed month of January activities. 
February looks to be equally as 
busy and we are looking forward 
to seeing many of you at our Shrine 
Clubs and Temple activities. The 
temple Valentine Party is always a 

special occasion so be sure and bring 
your Valentine! 

     I hope many of you are on the lookout for prospective 
Shriners at your Blue Lodges as well as kids that 
we could help at our hospitals. We can accomplish 
both by raising community awareness of our Shrine 
organization.

Asst. Rabban
Randy Williams

ASSISTANT RABBAN�������������������������������
I want to share with you a secret:  

There’s a mason named Brother 
Lanny Dunn who loves to help 
our children.  Brother Dunn 
owns Cumberland Automotive 
in Cookeville, Tennessee.  
Turns out when the Shrine 

needs to transport a patient 
from Cookeville to our Hospitals, 

Brother Dunn provides the van at no 
charge.  Now remember this is a secret--you can’t tell 
a soul how a man who’s not a Shriner puts his money 
where his mouth is and provides for our children. 
How can we do any less?  If you can take just one 
day out of your busy schedule to drive a patient to 
the hospital, call me.  I’ll go with you. I don’t know 
that Thank You half covers it Brother Dunn, but you 
have our thanks and profound gratitude.

Oriental Guide
Donnie Drayton

ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________

This year is off to a fast start. 
We have the Hillbilly Degree, 
Valentine Party and Super Bowl 
Party coming up, so I hope to 
see everyone soon.  The Divan 
will be headed out to the area 
shrine clubs this month, so if 

there is a date or location change, 
just let the office know.

     A big thanks to all that turned out 
to the Ambassador and Drive Meeting.  It was well 
attended and some great information was shared. 
Congrats to the committee for putting together such 
a great program.
     Remember brothers, we all should be the example 
for not just the shrine but all masonic bodies. We are 
part of the greatest fraternity and philanthropy in the 
world and our future nobles are always looking at 
our actions.   If you have any ideas about outreach 
to increase membership awareness, just give our 
Membership Chairman Sam Isbell or any Divan 
Member a call.

� High Priest and Prophet,
Scott Jones  

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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  Notices..............................................................................
Important: Potentate’s 
Ball Announcement!
The hospitality for the Potentate’s Ball will again 
be held at The Clarion Hotel, 211 North First Street, 
Nashville. If you would like to book a room for either 
April 7th, 8th or both, it is imperative that you call 
now to make your reservations. The phone number is  
615-254-1551 and you can ask for “Al Menah 
Temple Shriners Block.” The rate is $129.00 per 
night. The deadline for reservations is 2/6/17 which 
is prior to the invitations going out. If you book now 
and need to cancel later, there is no charge if done 
by 3/24/17. The hotel has a stringent cutoff date and 
therefore we urge you to get your reservations now.

Frank Hester, 
Potentate

Past Captains Club
Past Captain’s Club Party has been rescheduled 
for Saturday, February 25th 2017.  We hope that 
rescheduling, due to bad weather, that everyone who 
planned to attend and possibly others who could not 
will be able to make this new date. 
      Please RSVP (again) by Wednesday, February 

22nd 2017.  
Thanks!

Kenny Loftis

Looking for Nobles with 
an interest in Cars...
     Do you like cars? Would you like to be involved in 
an “Al Menah Car Club”? My name is Lewis Snider, 
and I am looking for Nobles interested in getting 
together with other gear heads for sharing their cars, 
and having some fun. If you are interested, give me 
a call, or text at (615) 504-1026 e-mail 5stringls@
gmail.com. This information will be submitted to the 
Divan for their consideration, and guidance. Looking 
forward to hearing from you. 

Thank you,
Lewis Snider

  IMPORTANT NOTICE 
  From The Recorders  Desk�
The Shriner Newsletter will be delivered quarterly by mail 
this year. It will be available electronically each month 
(with the exception of June and July) through a link in the 
weekly Potentate’s message sent by email.  If you do not re-
ceive the weekly email, please contact the Shrine Office at  
615-226-7766 or email at temple@almenahshriners.org.

From Lady Tracy Hester... 

Lady’s Only!
Thank you to all the Ladies that came out in January 
for our Ladies Nite and joined in the Saran Wrap 
Ball game.  Everyone had a lot of fun and some 
goodies were shared by all.  Although the weath-
er was warmer than expected for a January winter 
evening, we all enjoyed the delicious Hot Chocolate 
and fixings!
     Coming up this month, the Ladies will be spon-
soring the meal at the Stated Meeting dinner at 
6:00pm on February 21st.  We have several of you 
that have signed up for some scrumptious desserts, 
so we look forward to those.  The Divan Ladies will 
be serving the meal and any profits made will go to-
wards purchasing some much needed steak knives 
for our temple.  We plan to host another dinner in 
the fall.
     We hope you have the chance to come and join 
in our fun.  There will be a variety of activities each 
month, however the Divan Ladies would love to 
hear any ideas you might have.  We hope to see you 
February 21st!

Lady Tracy Hester
615-308-3920
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Unforgettable, A Black Tie Affair 
 

 Al Menah Shriners 
 

Cordially invite you and your Lady 
to join us in honoring 

 

Illustrious Sir Frank Hester 
and 

Lady Tracy 
The Divan and their Ladies 

 

Saturday  
the eighth of April  

two thousand seventeen 
at four o’clock in the evening 

 

Al Menah Shrine Center 
1354 Brick Church Pike 

Nashville, TN  
 

Formal Attire and Fez 
RSVP requested by March 24, 2017 
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Paper Sale Donation from Kroger
On Monday, 7/18 Potentate Jeff Head and members of the William-
son County  Shrine Club were with Kroger Management at their Belle 
Meade store  where they presented a $1,000.00 to us  for the Shrine 
Hospitals for Children. The Kroger Manager was an acquaintance of 
Scotty and Teresa Travis who put this together for the Al Menah Shrine 
Hospitals for Children Paper Sale.
	  This is a portion of a message from Phyllis Berry, wife of this  
Kroger Store Manager, Michael Berry.  

	Let me tell you, our son was a Shrine Hospital patient 
and we are forever grateful  The experience was an 
awakening in humanity. The care was phenomenal. The 
friendship my family made. The support from the men in 
your fraternity was phenomenal. We thank you for all you 
and your members do for children across the country.

 Sincerely 
Phyllis Berry

Fraternally, 
Butch Mayes, WCSC
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CLOWNS 
I think it is safe to say January was a blast 
and February will only get better, as we 
have many opportunities to participate in 
the Fabulous Al Menah Clown Unit, and Al 
Menah Temple activities.
	 We had our first New Clown party in 
several years on January 14, and would 
like to thank High Priest &Prophet Scott 
“Joker” Jones for the entertainment at the 
fraternal cost of the new clowns and ladies 
expense of course. The turnout was great, 
and Captain Vernon “Jingles” Blackburn 
did an excellent job coordinating the event, 
along with the help from the Clownettes.
	 Get out your Jerseys and fan flare! 
Captain Jingles has announced that our 
Clown Football party is set for February 5th. 
This will be a great time to fellowship,and 
voice opinions on the two teams fighting 
their way to victory. 
	 After the big game it’s time to change 
from jerseys into the colors of love. The Al 
Menah Valentines Party is set for February 
11th. With love in the air it only makes 
sense to bring your sweetheart to dance the 
night away.
	 Once the red, white, and pink is put 
away it’s time again to change gears to 
show you favorite fan flare for the Clown 
Daytona Race Party, February 26th. Along 
with the Motor Corp. this is certain to be a 
smash!
	 We have two new clowns Bro. Brent 
Aulidge and Bro. Earl Hedgepath. If you 
see these two new clowns, please give 
them a warm welcome.
	 “Laughter is the tonic, the relief, the 
surcease for pain.” Charlie Chaplin

 James “Puzzles” Chambers
Secretary

director’s staff
Greetings to our Directors and fellow 
clubs! We are looking forward to our 
yearly Valentine’s Dinner and Dance! If 
you haven’t purchased tickets, you can get 
them from any Divan member or call the 
office to reserve a seat. Don’t miss out as 
there are new things planned! Do note that 
there will be no entry at the door without a 
ticket or reservation.
	 Also, February 6th is the deadline to 
reserve your room at the Clarion for the 
Potentate’s Ball on April 8th, 2017. You 
can call 615-254-1551 & ask for the “Al 
Menah Temple Shrine Block.”
	 Starting toward the end of March we 
will begin our paper sales. These sales and 
each member’s participation is vital to the 
success of this fundraiser. Please make it 
priority to make your presence known at a 
local location where we will be selling. 
	 Lastly, don’t forget to bring your dues 
up to date if you haven’t already.
	 Once again, let’s show our support for 
our Divan, with Pride, Passion & Purpose 
in 2017! 
	 God Bless our Temple and all who 
support its mission. We pray as always 
for the safety and return of our military to 
home and their families.

Cordially, 
Capt. Randy D. Byram

Hope you’ins enjoyed our first year 
meeting. Our new Captain Danny Wyatt 
with LT’s Joe Atchly and William Holland, 
got us off to a good ol’ start with 17 total 
members a showing up.
	 Many good points were brought up, 
and these Mountain Men is a ready an 
rarring to get on with it.
	 Things we should work hard at a doing: 
1) Support your Temple, our Potentate 
and Divans; 2) Work hard for our Circus, 
Hospitals and Children; 3) Bring in new 
Shrine members; 4) Fix our big ol’ float and 
our messed up music for our parades. YES, 
I SAID FIX IT.
	 In short, Mountaineers, lets make 2017 
a great year. Bring us your ideas, come join 
the fun.

	 In closing, Pray for Shrine Children, 
our Troops in harm’s way across this 
troubled World.
	 Keep your powder dry. God Bless The 
USA.

Danny Wyatt
Captain

LEGION OF HONOR
Congratulations to Past Commander Troy 
Smith for a great year in 2016 and to all 
you Legion of Honor members who helped 
to make it a great year. I want to thank all 
of you for the confidence you have shown 
in me by electing me to be your 2017 
Commander. I promise to be the best I can 
be and try not to let you down. With the 
help and participation of all members we 
will have another great year. With the good 
officers we have elected: Art Devooght 
as Vice Commander, Wayne Steele as Lt. 
Commander, Gene Ornes as our Adjutant 
and Ron Queen as Finance Officer we can 
and will get a lot of good things done.
	 I also want to thank Potentate Jeff Head 
and his Divan for making 2016 a good year 
for our Al Menah Shrine. Congratulations 
are in order for our new Potentate Frank 
Hester and the Divan and our new Oriental 
Guide Donnie Drayton. We in the Legion 
of Honor will fully support all of the Divan 
and wish them well. Also congratulations 
once again to Bob Silva for receiving the 
“Legionnaire of the Year” award.
	 I believe 2017 will be a great year 
for us. It’s already off to a great start. The 
January weather as I write this is excellent, 
70*, unbelievable and we are loving it. 
 Now we are looking forward to the 
Valentine Dinner and Dance at Al Menah 
on Feb 11, 2017. I hope to see all of you 
there. It’s always fun making memories 
with good friends and good food. Get your 
tickets before it’s too late!
	 The Legion of Honor will continue to 
support our Shrine Hospitals in every way 
we can. I ask all members to contribute 
their time and efforts, participate in as 
many events and fund raisers as possible to 
achieve this goal.
	 We do plan to have more unit get-
togethers this year so we can have more 
fun times and get to know each other better. 
Watch your emails for more info.

CENTER
NEWS
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	 Please keep in your prayers our Shrine 
Hospitals, the patients, the doctors and the 
nurses who take care of them and also the 
drivers who transport the patients.
	 As always I ask for prayers for our men 
and women in the military, police officers, 
fire fighters, and all first responders who 
are there to protect us.
May God Bless,
Roy Lindsey, Commander

Troy Smith
Commander

Wow! February already! Before we know 
it, it will be time to spit shine those motors 
and get geared up to do some parading, 
competition practicing and fun riding! Come 
on sunshine! But until then, here’s what is 
going on:
•	Feb. 5th – Super Bowl Party – Al Menah 
Shrine Center – More Info to follow.

•	Feb. 11th – Al Menah Valentine Dinner & 
Dance – “Be Still My Heart”. We hope to 
see everyone at this event! It’s going to be 
a fun-filled night, with games, giveaways, 
great music, a delicious meal and awesome 
fellowship. Get your tickets from any 
Divan member or at the Shrine office. 

•	Feb. 12th – Motor Corps Ladies Brunch – 
Contact Vickie Miller to RSVP.

•	Feb. 18th – Motor Corps Dinner Outing 
– Kabuto Japanese Steak House, 908 
Conference Drive, Hendersonville.

•	March 18th – Erin Parade – Details to 
follow.

•	April 8th – Al Menah Shrine Potentate’s 
Ball – “Unforgettable, A Black Tie 
Affair” Make plans now to attend. This 
is shaping up to be an outstanding event, 
as Al Menah’s Ball always is! Deadline to 
RSVP to the Shrine office is March 24th. 
If you plan to stay at the host hotel, please 
reserve your room NOW to take advantage 
of our group rate. The Clarion Hotel 211 
North First Street, Nashville, TN 37213. 
Reserve your room by February 7, 2017  
615-254-1551.

	 Please keep our sick, bereaved and 
distressed in your thoughts and prayers. 
	 The only way to make sense out of 
change is to plunge into it, move with it, and 
join the dance. ~ Alan W. Watts

Journalist
“Fat Rabbit”, PC

SHRINE CLUB NEWS

Hendersonville Shrine Club
I would like to challenge everyone to 
set your goal on bringing in “One” new 
member in 2017.
	 We all know the problem we are facing. 
Our membership is getting older and our 
new membership for the past couple years 
is getting smaller. We owe it to ourselves, 
our Temple and our Potentate Frank Hester 
to make 2017 a better year for membership.
	 We would like to invite all the Nobles 
and there ladies to join our next Meeting. 
It will be Monday, February 27th. We meet 
at the Black–Eye–Pea on 164 East Main 
Street in Hendersonville. We sit down at 
6:00pm for food and fellowship and our 
meeting will begin at 7:00pm. Call a friend 
and invite him to our next meeting. We 
need new ideas.
	 Our goal for 2017 is to increase our 
membership in our club and our Temple. 
	 As a member of the Al Menah, we 
need to support our Divan and make this a 
great year for them and the Temple. 
 Thank God each day for our freedom, our 
health, our kids, our hospitals and those 
who have lost loved ones.

Boyd Parnell
President

Williamson County Shrine Club
Welcome to our all our new Club Officers 
for 2017. 
	 Our new President is Sam Isbell and 
he hit the ground running last night at 
our January meeting. Our speaker was 
musician Jacob Martin who was a former 
Shrine patient from the Minneapolis Shrine 
Hospital. He had a fantastic program for 
us that was enjoyed by all. He was very 
thankful for all that the Shriners did for him 
in the Shrine Hospital when he was a child. 
	 Stew Long is the Captain of the WCSC 
Motor Division and we are looking for new 
members. Our Motor Division has lots 
of fun in the Shrine Parades and you will 
too once you get in! We have Golf Carts – 
Dune Buggies and a Classy Car Division 
which includes Convertibles – Hot Rods 
and Antique Cars. If you have one of these 
vehicles or would like to acquire one, 
please come on down and we can help you 
become one of our members. 
	 Our Club meets on the third Thursday 
of the Month, 6:00 pm at Logan’s 
Steakhouse in Cool Springs. We have an 

interesting program each Month to entertain 
you. Come on down, visit with us and have 
some fun! You will be glad you did.
	 Our number one thing is helping the 
Shrine Hospitals and our number two thing 
is to have fun doing it! Our total for 2016 
was around $42,795.00. Thank you for 
all who helped WCSC SHINE and have 
success on the paper sale. Our club came in 
First Place among all other Al Menah Clubs 
and Units!
	 Nobles, please remember to thank 
God, every day for the freedom we enjoy in 
this Great Country! 
	 Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador

Upcoming Events
(as of this publication)

FEBRUARY 2017�
Sun, 2/5	 Super Bowl Party, Time TBD
Sat 2/11	 Valentine Dinner and Dance,  
	 5:30 p.m. 
Tue 2/14	 VALENTINE’S DAY 
Sat 2/18	 DeMolay Sweetheart  
	 Dinner/Dance, 6:00 p.m. 

MARCH 2017�
Fri/Sat 3/3-4	 York Rite Festival
Fri 3/17	 ST. PATRICK’S DAY
Sat 3/18	 St. Patrick’s Day Parade,  
	 Erin, TN
Wed/Thu 3/22-23	Grand Lodge
Mon-Fri 3/27-31	 Paper Sale Caravan

APRIL 2017�
Fri 4/7	 Al Menah Potentate’s  
	 Ball Hospitality, Clarion Hotel
Sat 4/8	 Al Menah Potentate’s Ball 
Thu 4/13	 Maundy Thursday,  
	 Grand Lodge 
Sat 4/15	 Easter Egg Hunt, 10:00 a.m.
Sun 4/16	 EASTER
Fri/Sat 4/21-22	 Scottish Rite Reunion
Fri/Sat 4/28-29	 Scottish Rite Reunion
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Shriners Hospitals for Children — Lexington 
to open new medical center in April 

 
    For 90 years, Shriners Hospitals for Children — Lexington has 
brought hope and healing to children and teens at their iconic spot on 
Richmond Road. In April 2017, Shriners Hospitals for Children — 
Lexington will return to its downtown roots and open as Shriners 
Hospitals for Children Medical Center. The complex will be located 

on South Limestone across from the University of Kentucky Albert B. Chandler Hospital. The 
new facility will be a state-of-the-art ambulatory care center, owned and operated by Shriners 
Hospitals for Children and designed to better meet the orthopaedic needs of children and their 
families well into the future. 

     “The quality care children and families have experienced at our 
facility since 1926 will continue,” said Tony Lewgood, 
administrator of Shriners Hospitals for Children — Lexington. 
“Relocating to the UK HealthCare campus will bring together the 
pediatric orthopaedic expertise Shriners Hospitals for Children is 
known for, with the top-rated specialty and subspecialty pediatric 
care at Kentucky Children's Hospital – a benefit to children with 
complex conditions. Close proximity to a first-rate medical center 
will also enhance the education and research aspects of our 
mission.”  
     Achievements and advances in orthopaedic care for children 

have changed since the current Lexington Shriners Hospital was built in 1988. Fewer children 
require inpatient care while the number of children receiving outpatient care has increased 
significantly. This year, 80 percent of the hospital’s surgical cases have been performed without 
the child requiring an overnight stay.  
     In 2016, approximately 11,000 children from Kentucky and the surrounding states will come 
to the Lexington Shriners Hospital to see their physician specialist and receive related services. 
The new facility will expand capacity to over 13,000 children. 
The pediatric orthopaedic surgeons currently on staff at the Lexington Shriners Hospital are also 
on staff at Kentucky Children’s Hospital. Children who require inpatient hospital care will be 
admitted to Kentucky Children’s Hospital and cared for by the same physicians they are familiar 
with and trust. 
     The estimated cost of the new Shriners Hospitals for Children Medical Center — Lexington is 
$47 million. The top two floors of the five-story building will be leased to the University of 
Kentucky for ophthalmology services. The new Lexington Shriners Hospital facility will include 
a motion analysis center (one of only three in the state), 20 patient exam rooms, two surgical 
suites, a rehabilitation gymnasium and therapy rooms, and interactive artwork.  
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Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel

Nathanial B. Gregg
10/3/1936 – 12/21/2016

Madison, TN

Gerald D. Waggoner
1/6/1940 – 12/24/2016

White Bluff, TN

Paul L. Thompson
6/2/1923 – 12/25/2016

Clarksville, TN

John C. Troxler
9/7/1923 – 1/3/2017

Tullahoma, TN

George M. Stevens
8/22/1943 – 1/5/2017

Watertown, TN

Wayne H. Justice
10/27/1938 – 1/7/2017

Hendersonville, TN

Billy R. Burgess
6/10/1935 – 1/8/2017

Nashville, TN

Billy J. Henderson
11/8/1941 – 1/13/2017

Cottontown, TN


